
 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

  

I am requesting funding for the City of Mission, Foxridge Drive Phase II Roadway Improvements 

in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Mission, located at 

6090 Woodson St. Mission, Kansas 66202. The funding would be used for proposed 

improvements, which include full depth pavement reconstruction (pavement removal and 

replacement with a 10-inch asphaltic concrete base and 2-inch asphaltic concrete surface); 

replacement of curb and gutter; new sidewalks, streetlights, and stormwater infrastructure; and 

pavement markings. An underdrain system will be installed to address the stormwater runoff and 

pedestrian improvements will be made to create a more inviting, walkable environment. The traffic 

signal at the Foxridge to Lamar intersection will also be replaced and relocated improving access 

to Interstate Highway 35 (I-35) for both commercial and personal vehicles. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because these improvements will enhance safety for drivers, 

pedestrians and cyclists traveling through the Foxridge corridor. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Sharice L. Davids 

Member of Congress 

 
 

 



 


